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January 14, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The City of Auburn adopted a plan for their downtown that anticipates significant new development of jobs and housing.  Substantial investments have been made in new transportation facilities in or near downtown Auburn.  After considering the criteria for designation of Urban Centers in the Countywide Planning Policies and Auburn’s planning efforts, the GMPC voted unanimously to amend the Countywide Planning Policies by designating downtown Auburn as an Urban Center.  The attached Motion is the result of regional cooperation.

I am pleased to submit to you this Motion to amend the Countywide Planning Policies by designating Downtown Auburn as an Urban Center.  This motion has been approved by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) for consideration by the Metropolitan King County Council.  Under the interlocal agreement that established the GMPC, amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies are first approved via motion by the GMPC.  The Metropolitan King County Council must then approve the Motion and ratify it for the unincorporated area.  Finally, the Motion is sent to all of the cities in King County for ratification.

My staff is available to assist the Council in its review of this motion.  Please contact Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES), 

at (206) 296-6700, for further information regarding this transmittal.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget 


Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES)

Paul Reitenbach, Senior Policy Analyst, DDES

